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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

 and young-earth scientific creationism.


There are a lot of things going on in the creation realm and around SABBSA this fall. Our last meeting considered the research done by our membership on what the clergy would like to see from us in the way of presentations. We now have a confirmed date for Dr. Don Patton to come to the San Antonio area in December for a presentation. There is a huge intelligent design case and debate going on in Pennsylvania. And we will have a special presentation this next Tuesday on the phenomena of the “Christmas Star.”

In Harrisburg, PA a lawsuit is being heard which was brought by 8 sets of parents who want a disclaimer removed form their Dover, PA schools biology instruction which reads as follows: “Charles Darwin’s theory of evolution ‘is not a fact’ but a theory which ‘has inexplicable gaps.’ The district’s attorney says that this statement read before each instruction on evolution does not constitute teaching.” A similar debate is brewing in Rio Rancho, New Mexico where the school board there has voted to allow alternative theories to evolution to be discussed in the high school science classes. The Dover case is being framed by plaintiff’s attorney’s that intelligent design is only a “backdoor attempt by creationists to get religious instruction of the bible into public schools.” The fight goes on and it will forever go on as a fight for the minds and souls of people. But, we are not playing on a level playing field in the courts or in the media as the “Prince of the Power of the Air” is forever exerting influence over unbelievers. Pray that God will intercede for us in these struggles.
The proposed debate with John Pendleton has been postponed till next year as we either search for debaters or reformat the event. John is looking for both input on how to reframe this event or for prople who would be willing to help. If interested please email John  at jependleton@gmail.com or tell myself (Scott Lane) or Dr. Carl Williams and we will get you in touch with him. He is currently looking for people to scan pieces of evolutionary teaching from textbooks in San Antonio public schools to be used as the evolutionary side of the arguments since no evolutionary debaters are forth coming.
The focus of our last meeting was reporting on meetings with pastors.  Persons reporting were Rev. Burton Stokes, Dr. Daniel Harris, and Dr. Richard Ebriga, a guest of Burt’s.

 In summary the feeling was that to be successful, we needed to get with a modest number of pastor’s, get them to understand this criticality of understanding Genesis as a literal account of history.  To do this we need a hard hitting, short presentation for leaders, that leaves them wanting more, and understanding the value to members for Christian maturity and depth and to provide tools for youth against evolutionary “truth”.  A lot of ideas flowed back and forth. Dr Richard Ebriga,  has been a pastor for several years, and is now doing business consulting as well as evangelical efforts was a very helpful guest that evening.  He offered to get us involved in relationship development with various pastors to move our program forward.  His thought, once we have our material prepared, is to introduce some of us to pastors to develop relationships, then to host a luncheon to “knock their socks off” and then be prepared to do teaching in their churches. There was a sense of excitement from the possibilities! We will spend at least half our meeting in November discussing the implementation of this research and setting up an action committee to move this project forward.
Ernie Hernandez gave his demonstration modeling the Miller experiment using blocks and mechanical force to simulate chemicals, and electricity.  It was evident how this would get young people involved and be quite effective.
Dr. Don Patton who gave us a fascinating presentation on evidence of dinosaurs being contemporaneous with humans from South American cave drawings and pottery will make a return engagement on Friday Dec. 9th at 7 pm at Live Oak First Baptist Church on Toepperwien Road. Dr. Pattton has just completed an archaeological dig in Israel. Thus he may well comment on his most recent findings as well as give a presentation on proofs of creation which he has uncovered on his digs in South America.
Our next meeting will have two primary foci. One will be firming up plans to support our presentation of Dr. Patton in December and then we will have a spectacular presentation on the Christmas Star from Dr. Jerry Hardwick, (Th. D.) ( I believe he is retired military) will be the presenter.  His organization is New Centurions at www.newcenturions.org, located here in SA. His presentation, entitled “The Star of Bethlehem”, uses powerful astronomy software, historical clues, and scholarship recorded by the ancients to see what the ancients witnessed in the heavens.  The mystery of the Star of Bethlehem is revealed.  In the presentation we will witness the orchestration of the night skies through Venus, Jupiter, the Pleiades, Orion, Mercury, and the moon and other important celestial constellations and documented events through science, history, and prophecy.  He will also show what prompted the Wise Men to pack their bags and set out on a journey that would define them in history as Three Kings who found the King of Kings in a manger in Bethlehem.  Through a compelling presentation Dr. Hardwick invites audiences to: 
Travel in time back to the Holy Land;

Understand who the wise men were;

Understand what they were looking for and what they found; and

Address whether we can establish a probable date for Jesus’ birth.  
He uses biblical texts, advanced astronomy software and documented history to visually transport audience members back thru time and space to see the celestial events surrounding the birth of Messiah. He will give us data in contrast to that we have previously heard from our own Dr. Daniel Harris and should make for a lively evening indeed. You and your friends are invited to join us at our October meeting. As always we will meet at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey at 7 pm this Tuesday evening October 11th. Since the presentation is about an hour and a half in length we will start the business portion of the meeting promptly at 7:15 so as to get the presentation started by 7:40 pm. We hope to see you there!
